
 

CITY OF LYNDON 

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2017 

 

 

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance 

was recited. Those present: Dustin Gilchrist, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Cami Popham, Becky 

Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom and City Attorney John Singler. Carla Nalley was absent.  Guests 

were present. 

 

A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Cami Popham to approve the minutes of the 

September 25, 2017 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by 

Kelly Kramer, seconded by Betsy Kramer to approve the minutes of the October 16, 2017 

Caucus Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

The Treasurer’s Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for October 1, 2017 was 

$4,592,677.99.  

 

ORDINANCE #10-23-27- Case No. 17ZONE1020- A motion was made by Kelly Kramer, 

seconded by Mardy Sidebottom, to have Mr. Singler give a first reading of Ordinance # 10-23-

27. Motion carried unanimously. Attorney Bill Bardenwerper, representing the applicant, went 

over the highlights of the case. Attorney Steve Porter, representing Owl Creek, stated the 

opposition. Neighboring residents also spoke for and against the development. Discussion was 

held. The second reading will take place at the November Council Meeting. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

 

The Mayor announced the next Caucus Meeting on November 20, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. The next 

Council meeting will be November 27, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.  

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor Hagan stated the City will have an Arbor Day Celebration by planting a tree at Romara. 

This will ensure the City as a member of Tree City USA. More details will follow. The Mayor 

also mentioned the JCLC Annual Meeting on November 16
th

 if council members were interested 

in going. Also, Light Up Lyndon is on November 22
nd

 at 5:30 and there is a need for volunteers. 

Discussion was held. 

 

FLOOR OPEN TO PUBLIC: 

 

Taylor Croan, a new resident of Benjamin Lane, inquired about the plan for the one-way lane 

connecting Benjamin to Beech. He reported it is being used both ways and asked if it could be 

closed. Mayor Hagan gave him information about the recent efforts in closing the road but 

property owners who would be deeded the land were not in favor at that time. He suggested Mr. 

Croan keep in contact with the City, that there may be an update in the future. Discussion was 

held. 

 

 

 



ADJOURNMENT: 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 

 

 

          

______________________________ 

        Brent Hagan, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

_________________________________ 

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk 


